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TIME: 
PLACE: 

7:00 P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

December 16, 2013 

Centerville Municipal Building 
Mayor Mark Kingseed 
Deputy Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers: John Beals 

Doug Cline 
Paul Gresham 
Belinda Kenley 

Clerk of Council Debra James 
City Manager Gregory Hom 
Finance Director Steven Hinshaw 
Planner Andrew Rodney 
Public Works Director Robert James 
City Engineer Douglas Spitler 
Assistant to the City Manager Jennifer Wilder 
Assistant to the City Manager Kristen Gopman 
Municipal Attorney Scott Liberman 

Diane and Jack Wysong 
JoAnne Rau 
John Palcher 

Mr. Hom briefed Council on the following topics: 

Oakwood, Kettering, and Centerville had filed an application for a Local Government 
Innovative Grant. The grant has been approved for the purpose of developing and operating a 
fiber optic system connecting the existing fiber optics owned by the three governmental entities. 

Centerville has recently received several awards from the Miami Valley Risk 
Management Association. Centerville has been a member of MVRMA for ten years and have 
ranked the third highest of all 20 communities. 

The Centerville Police Department was recognized for 100 percent compliance for 
Best Practices in Law Enforcement. 
Centerville was given a 100 percent rating for its annual Safety Performance 
Evaluation assessment. 

The insurance pool has paid off very well for the City. We are heading into the second 
decade using the risk management approach. 

Centerville was recognized by the Miami Valley Communications Council with the 2013 
Exceptional Commitment to Employee Training and Safety Award. 



• 

Mr. Horn noted that he had just returned from a retirement reception held for Mr. John 
Doll, Centerville Schools' Board Member for the past 21 years. 

Mr. James reported that crews logged 30-35 hours of overtime due to recent weather 
related snow plowing. 

Mr. Liberman explained the process for the Community Entertainment District for the 
Cornerstone North property. A public hearing will be set for January 27, 2014 and there will be a 
staff presentation at that time. 

Council adjourned from the Work Session meeting and moved to the Law Library for a 
reception for Mr. John Palcher and Ms. JoAnne Rau in celebration of Council terms beginning 
January 1, 2014. The Swearing-In Ceremony took place at the following Council Meeting with 
Mayor Kingseed presiding over their Oaths of Office. 

Approved('!)/J?, ~ 
C. Mark Kingse~ 

Debra A. James o 
Clerk of Council 


